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The Problem with 

Palm Fronds and Easter Lilies 
 

Hooray for Jesus! Hosanna! 

Cheerful, green branches fan the air. 

Empty tomb! Hallelujah! 

Blooms hail the empty tomb. 

 
Beautiful, yes. So, what’s the problem? 

Hosannas and Hallelujahs are, in fact, 

what defines so much of our faith story. 

However, our temptation is to skip from 

one event to the other in an unbroken 

line, and the story of Jesus’ can’t be told 

without brokenness. Broken 

relationships, broken body.   

 
We invite you to worship on Maundy 

Thursday and Good Friday of Holy Week. 

But even if you can’t be with your 

community of faith in worship, don’t 

zoom from Palm Sunday to Easter. Be 

present to the journey of Jesus’ final 

days. . . . to the suffering, for the world 

desperately needs us to be awake to 

suffering. . . . to the betrayal, for who 

among us can’t relate to turning our 

back on the Holy in our midst?  . . . . to 

the denial, lest you miss the improbable 

grace of forgiveness. 

 
So, go ahead and wave the palms! 

Sing “Hallelujah!” 

But in between, notice that the palms 

have been trampled and that the streets 

emptied. Hear the verdict of those who 

do empire’s bidding. These bear witness 

to resurrection’s power. 

Pastor Sonja 
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Breaking, Springing Life 
 

Last week there was enough chill that bright green 

hoop house spinach was a delightful surprise.  

Yesterday, people were jogging past my house 

wearing shorts. I spotted daffodils sprouting this 

morning.  Tonight, however, calls for more snow. 
 

Yes, this oddness could be related to climate 

change (and I’ve been figuring February is the new 

March, for kite-flying and sap-tapping and bird-

song). Or you may say that it’s just typical oddness 

of transitioning seasons in Wisconsin. 
 

Here, this oddness is more particular in transition-

ing through Lent toward Holy Week. It seems right 

if the forsythia are blooming and trees budding for 

Easter, which can be hit-or-miss simply since East-

er varies by a month. This year is early. 
 

So who knows what will happen weather-wise or 

otherwise in the next month. Will we still be eager 

for peanut stew and warm conversations On 

Wednesdays even as the days lengthen? 
 

What about springbreak breakaways and the 

flights of snowbirds? These good escapes, restor-

ing life, may also be brokenness here. How are 

you still connected to life we share when you are 

elsewhere? What are opportunities for death- and 

sadness-absorbing, life-giving worship, apart from 

gatherings in this place? How do you remember 

that you are bread-broken for the life of the world, 

called and sent to love as Jesus did, embodying 

not just seasons but newness of life? 
 

These are now parts of our rhythms and cycles. 

Like spinach grows through winter, as we don’t 

know what sort of precipitation will next fall, as we 

have so many places to go and things to do, we 

again prepare for the most radical disruptions: of 

celebration and sorrow, of cross and empty tomb, 

of death overcome. New life is springng. 
 

+ nick 
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Mara Bakken wrote in response to a surprise package from MCC: 
"Thank you for the Valentines Day  chocolate chip cookies, they were a little taste of home! " 
 

Mara is enjoying her Junior year in Paris.  Her classes this semester include Paris Cinema, 

Terrorism and National Security, and Emotion and Decision Making, and she’s traveled to 

Switzerland, Amsterdam, and Rome.  We had the chance to spend time with her in Paris 

after Christmas.  Thanks for all your support and prayers for Mara during her time abroad!  
 

Martha Nack and Peter Bakken 

Women of the MCC — Tuesday, April 19, 6 p.m. at MCC. 
We have an April evening in store which promises to be enlightening, fun and delicious! The 

annual Spring Salad Supper is April 19 and all MCC women are invited. The speaker will be 

well-known UW English professor Emily Auerbach describing the Odyssey Project. She is the 

director of this program which successfully identifies and sponsors young people with poten-

tial but who have no prospects of being able to attend the University. 

 
Start searching till you hit upon your signature salad to bring and mark your calendar: 

Tuesday, April 19, 6 p.m. at MCC. 

Dear MCC Members, 
Thank you for the beautiful gifts you gave me for serving the congregations the past three 

years. I am reading the book Pope Francis wrote for my Lent devotional.  Mercy has a sus-

taining presence.  The Rwanda Partner’s Basket adorns our kitchen table. Lastly, you could 

have not chosen a better place to share your gifts than the Lussier Children’s Summer Pro-

gram.  We will be able to see the fruits of these gifts all summer when the children come to 

work and play in the MCC garden. 

In gratitude, Jean Einerson 

Holy Week Details 
Among the most central, unique, and beautiful times in the Christian year, join as fully as you 

can (and invite others!). Palm Sunday, March 20th, we gather for a shared MCC service, in-

cluding hosannas, a liturgical parade, and sustainably harvested greenery (www.eco-

palms.org) March 20 is also the Spring Equinox, so the labyrinth will be available 5:30-7:30 

pm. Maundy Thursday is the evening of the last supper, where Jesus gave us the new com-

mandment to “love as I have loved you.”  We worship together also with supper at 5:30 pm, 

moving into both interactive and more reflective worship after.  

Good Friday, the day of the crucifixion, is a good time for a contemplative pause, pondering 

how this terrible death could at all be called “good.”  Our main service is together at noon, 

with an opportunity to read the Passion account together at 7 pm. 

On Easter Sunday, we begin with a shared sunrise service (7 am), encountering the resurrec-

tion with the risen Son.  Festival services for Community of Hope and Advent happen at the 

usual 10:15 service time.  In between, we’ll have breakfast to share (freewill offering) with 

treats from Just Bakery, plus egg dishes and fruit.  Watch for a sign-up for donating items 

and helping that morning. 

They’re Here; Let’s Make Them Permanent Fixtures 
You’ve begun to get to know Pastors Sonja and Nick.  The next “official” step in the process 

is a service of installation.  To celebrate the mission of MCC and how we are a witness to 

the larger community and our denominations, we’ll be having a shared, combined installa-

tion worship service on the afternoon of Sunday, April 17, with representatives from synod 

and conference offices.  Save the date!  

http://www.eco-palms.org
http://www.eco-palms.org
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TAXES!!! - Through Free File, all taxpayers who made $62,000 or less in 2015 

can visit www.IRS.gov/freefile to prepare and e-file their federal tax returns at no 

cost. About 100 million Americans – or 70 percent of taxpayers – are eligible. In 

addition, Free File offers a basic e-filing service for everyone, regardless of 

income. Taxpayers can also use Free File to e-file an extension. Free File is made 

possible through a public-private partnership between the IRS and the Free File 

Alliance, a non-profit coalition of leading tax software companies. To learn more 

about the program, visit www.freefilealliance.org or www.IRS.gov/freefile. 

 

If online filing is not your thing, VITA sites are available in our area. Madison 

locations and times: https://www.cityofmadison.com/news/vita-income-tax-

assistance-begins-at-madison-public-library-on-january-27  

 

More information on VITA sites available at Department of Revenue: https://

www.revenue.wi.gov/faqs/pcs/vita.html  

 

https://www.irs.gov/Individuals/Free-Tax-Return-Preparation-for-You-by-

Volunteers  
 

'Connections: Building LGBTQ+ Relationships'  
Inter-generational Conference       
Saturday, March 12, 2016 

 

TIME: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m 

WHERE: First United Methodist Church, 203 Wisconsin Avenue, Madison,  

COST: suggested donation of between $5 and $20 dollars 
Proud Theater, in collaboration with Art and Soul Innovations, Outreach LGBT Community 

Center, Trinity United Methodist Church, PFLAG-Madison, and the First United Methodist 

Church of Madison will be holding its first annual LGBTQ+ intergenerational conference on 

Saturday, March 12, 2016, at First United Methodist Church, 203 Wisconsin Avenue, in 

Madison, Wisconsin, from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Members of the LGBTQ+ and Allied com-

munities of all ages are encouraged to attend. The purpose is to build positive bonds be-

tween community members of all ages through interactive activities and creative shar-

ing.  This laid back day of fun is designed to bring people together on many different topics, 

and will explore the intersectionality between LGBTQ+ generations. Lunch and snacks will be 

served throughout the day to those that have pre-registered. For more information on 

'Connections: Building LGBTQ+ Relationships', visit www.proudtheater.org. 

Registration forms can be requested by sending an email to reserva-

tions@proudtheater.org.  Space is limited.  Ramp parking is available; however, parking at 

the church is reserved for those with special mobility needs.  

NOTE TO MCC FOLK: Pastor Sonja will be attending. 

http://www.irs.gov/freefile
http://www.freefilealliance.org/
http://www.IRS.gov/freefile
https://www.cityofmadison.com/news/vita-income-tax-assistance-begins-at-madison-public-library-on-january-27
https://www.cityofmadison.com/news/vita-income-tax-assistance-begins-at-madison-public-library-on-january-27
https://www.revenue.wi.gov/faqs/pcs/vita.html
https://www.revenue.wi.gov/faqs/pcs/vita.html
https://www.irs.gov/Individuals/Free-Tax-Return-Preparation-for-You-by-Volunteers
https://www.irs.gov/Individuals/Free-Tax-Return-Preparation-for-You-by-Volunteers
http://www.proudtheater.org
mailto:reservations@proudtheater.org
mailto:reservations@proudtheater.org


Cancellations at MCC 
You will be able to find cancellation notices on our website or by calling the church for a  can-

cellation message after 8 am on the day in question. 
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New Way to Serve! — MCC Community Hosts 

Whether they’ve arrived to meet a friend, come looking for Advent or Hope in particular, or 

simply stepped in to visit a church that seemed friendly, visitors often need some help navi-

gating the Shalom room on Sunday mornings. Greeting visitors unfamiliar with the MCC offers 

us a chance to practice hospitality and share one of the benefits of our unique partnership—

the variety of worship opportunities available. The MCC worship committees would like to in-

vite members of both Hope and Advent to consider serving as community hosts on Sunday 

mornings this year. Your job would be to linger near the front door for the 15-20 minutes be-

fore services start and help visitors find where they’re going, choose a service to attend, or 

even learn a little bit about the MCC. We’re especially looking for volunteers who can speak to 

the spirit of both congregations and the partnership between us when the opportunity arises. 

If you are interested in being an MCC Greeter but did not sign up on the Time and Talent 

form, please call the church office (836-1455) and Sonja (skb) can add your name to that 

list.  

On Wednesdays! - Lenten Edition 
Wednesday evenings in Lent we have been gathering for a simple meal and a reflective wor-

ship service for all ages.  The service is based on "Hidden With Christ," written by Richard 

Bruxvoort-Colligan, who wrote the unofficial MCC theme song "Sharing the Road." 

The meal begins at 5:30 pm (come early to help with set up).  Our shared meal will lead into 

the service, which will conclude around7 pm.  The service will include a time for conversa-

tion, meditation, and a children's activity, creating some of the same feeling of the “On 

Wednesdays” we enjoyed this past summer. 

Check this out:  www.SignUpGenius.com/go/30E044FA5AA2DA31-soup 

Recipes will be available, as will reimbursement from a freewill offering. 

We look forward to this journey with you! 

Looking for a volunteer project for your family? Consider making a Newborn or 

Hospice Kit for Global Health Ministries:  http://www.ghm.org/#!hands-on-projects/

p2ja6  You can mail the kit to GHM in Minneapolis or drop it off at MCC by Fri, April 29 for us 

to deliver at the ELCA Synod Assembly.  

DROP-IN SHELTER in April 1 
On Friday, April 1, from 5:00 - 8:00 am, the volunteers are Corkey Custer, Phyllis Ermer, and 

Julie & Tom Walsh. Please call Ken Streit at 231-1525 with questions or to volunteer with 

this ministry. 

Note to MCC Singers: There will not be a choir for Palm Sunday or Maundy Thursday this 

year. We put together a choral offering for the February 14 service and will put together an-

other offering at a shared service in the spring. Please enjoy other wonderful musical ex-

pressions during these special services. Jen Streit  

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044FA5AA2DA31-soup
http://www.ghm.org/#!hands-on-projects/p2ja6
http://www.ghm.org/#!hands-on-projects/p2ja6


MCC G.E.M.S.  (Grumpy Elderly Men)   

Members are retired, but not necessarily grumpy or elderly. They meet at MCC on Tuesdays at 

10:30 am to discuss books chosen by the group. They are currently reading TWO books:  

Laudato Si, by Pope Francis, and Earthwise by Calvin DeWitt.   
Contact Jim Eastman (298-7155).  

Page 5  March 2016 

Guiding Principle: 

Engage one another, 

neighbors, and the 

wider world in action 

to improve people’s 

lives 

MCC News 

Internet Link 

Back to 

Of Special 

Interest: 

MCC Community Group— 
If you want to attend the Madison Symphony Orchestra dress rehearsal at 6:45 p.m. on  

Thursday, March 10, you must call for a free reservation (257-3735, EXT 221) 
  

If you want to see Kathy & Doug's grandson, Jack Adams, in "Oklahoma" at West HS on Fri-

day, March 11,  pay Kathy $10 before March.   Carpool from the MCC at 6:45 p.m. 

 LOOKING FOR MCC COFFEE KLATSCH MEMBERS 
The Coffee Klatsch team could use a couple more volunteers to make 

coffee on Sunday morning. This means that you would be responsible for 

making coffee once every 11-12 weeks. You will be given instructions on 

how to brew the coffee.  A schedule will be maintained and shared with 

members making coffee.  

  

This is a great opportunity for groups, families or a couple of friends to “Klatsch” and 

catch up. If you are interested, please contact Jean Einerson at einerward@tds.net  or   

831-8394. 

MCC Parent Hour – March 6, 9:00 am-10:00 am  Meet in the Preschool Area 
Animated, organic conversations about our faith, and the challenges of raising children. At-

tendees are invited to bring topics of interest. Thought provoking DVDs will also be utilized. 

Discussions will focus on the role we all play as adults in helping our youth (and each oth-

er!) on their faith journeys. All are welcome, as all share in this responsibility! Hosted by:  

Ellen Lindgren & Arden Mahlberg 

Mark your calendars for the 2017 MCC Men's Retreat:  February 10-12, 2017 at 

Mt. Morris Camp & Conference Center (http://www.mt-morris.org/) 
Join us for a laid back weekend set on 200 acres of woodland and prairie.  Activities in-

clude disc golf in the snow, conversations by the fireplace, hiking (or bring your cross coun-

try skis), games, or even catching up on sleep and reading.  Everyone is encouraged to 

choose what they want their weekend to be.  We gather together at mealtimes.  Contact 

John Szalkowski for more information (437-5491 or jszalkowski@mhtc.net) 

mailto:einerward@tds.net
x-apple-data-detectors://0
http://www.mt-morris.org/
tel:437-5491
mailto:jszalkowski@mhtc.net


JAVA for JUSTICE — Place your coffee order by March 6.  Your order will be ready for pick-

up the second Sunday of the month.  Coffee can be purchased in 12 oz. ($10) or 4 lb. ($45) 

bags; regular or decaf; bean, drip or perk. Make your checks payable to Mt. Meru Coffee Pro-

ject and place them in the envelope by the sign-up sheet in the Shalom Room on the Coffee 

Table.  Your support remains the sustaining force in the lives of many coffee-farming families 

in Tanzania. Thanks for your continued support, Susan Gruber. 

Meditation Monday for MCC Friends 
Begin your week with balance and peace of mind. We welcome all who’d like to join us in the 

Covenant Room, 5:30-6:30 pm each Monday. We begin by listening to a brief “dharma talk” 

that explores different aspects of a meditation practice, then sit in mindfulness for about 20 

minutes. Afterwards we may talk about our experiences (or not). Wear comfortable clothes 

and bring a pillow(s) or blanket. Namaste! Contact:   Bob Sessions. 

Inspire Thursday, March 10 @ 8 pm, at Julie Krbec’s   

This is an evening group for MCC women who seek to inspire and be inspired. We share deep 

fellowship that is rooted in deepening our faith. We take turns bringing a topic of discussion 

and may read a brief article or passage ahead of time. We meet the 2nd Thursdays at 8 pm. 

Contact: Kaisa Miller at (kaisaumiller@gmail.com). 

Food Drive for Lussier Food Pantry—Sunday March 6 
Please remember to make a special effort to bring food for the pantry and place it in the 

basket located by the guestbook table. Suggested items include canned goods (fruit, 

vegetables, tuna, beef stew, fruit juice, etc.), also peanut butter, jelly, and cereal. We also 

need large paper grocery bags.  
 

Please do not put pet food in with donations for the Lussier Food Pantry.  
 

We do not have facilities to handle fresh produce. For those who prefer to donate money, 

checks can be made out to the Lussier Community Education Center, designated for the 

pantry. Dobbin McNatt, Coordinator 

MCC Purls meets the third Tuesday of the month, March 15 at 10:30 am, at MCC 
 

We welcome anyone interested in this ministry, experienced knitter or crocheter or beginner or 

those in-between. We make prayer shawls, hats, mittens, scarves and headbands. 
 

We are accepting any yarn you care to donate. Please mark your bags “PURLS” and leave by 

the guestbook table. If you have any questions about our group, please call Virginia Stumbo, 

695-2266. 

Page 6  March 2016 

Guiding Principle: 

Inspire gratitude, 

creativity, and joy 

 

MCC News 

Internet Link 

Back to 

Of Special 

Interest: 

MCC Film Group Schedule—March 18, 7:00 pm 

We will watch Lone Star.  In a Texas border town, Sheriff Sam Deeds (Chris Cooper) investi-

gates an old murder, an old love, and immigration issues. Movie has a 4-star rating.  

Host-TBA. Bring a snack to share.  

mailto:kaisaumiller@gmail.com
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Yahara 2070 Discussion Circle to begin March 6 
What’s your vision of a positive future for water and people in our community? 

 

This will be the topic of a discussion group that will meet Sunday, March 6 and March 13 

downstairs at MCC after worship from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 

Madison Christian Community is working with the Water Sustainability and Climate Project at 

UW-Madison to help them pilot a discussion guide that facilitates conversations about the fu-

ture, the development of a shared vision for the future, and a plan for realizing that vision. 

The ultimate goal of this discussion guide is to support or catalyze efforts among groups like 

ours to help build a desirable future for our region and its communities. 

 

We will begin with a potluck lunch, followed by a 90-minute discussion.  If there is interest, the 

discussion circle will continue after Easter. 

 

If you are at all interested in participating in the discussion circle, please contact Peter Bakken 

at peterbakken@sbcglobal.net or 608-270-1652 (h).  He will provide you with more details on 

what participating will entail. Learn more about the project at https://wsc.limnology.wisc.edu/. 

Is Your Name Tag Missing? 
To enhance our hospitality ministry (and to help our new pastors) please wear your name 

tag.  If you need a replacement name tag, Sonja (the Administrative Secretary)  would like to 

print you a new one. There is a clip board she checks each week to see if anyone has re-

quested a new name tag. The clip board is located with the name tags. 

ATTENTION GARDENERS:   
Registration for the Old Sauk Community Gardens will be held on Tuesday, March 8th at 

7:00 at church.  If you had a plot last year, you will need to register.  If you have dreams of 

starting a garden, this is your chance. Cost for a full plot is $40.00, half plot is $20.00.  If 

you have questions, contact Jean Einerson at einerward@tds.net 

MADISON READS LEOPOLD  Saturday March 5th, 2016, 9:30 AM - 3:30 PM UW-

Madison Arboretum Visitor Center 
Free public reading from A Sand County Almanac and other works by Aldo Leopold.  Celebri-

ties and citizens from 9th-grade to 90 (including our own Pastor Nick, Martha Frey, and 

Mary Maxwell!) will take turns sharing Leopold's timeless, eloquent words about humans’ 

relationship to the land community.  Leopold archives and artifacts will be on display. At 

2:50 PM, see rare video footage of Leopold on a fishing trip in 1927.  Listeners may drop in 

and out at any time; a detailed schedule of readers and essays is posted at 

www.uwarboretum.org/events and through the Arboretum’s Facebook page.  For more in-

formation:  608-263-7888 or kathy.miner@wisc.edu. 

mailto:peterbakken@sbcglobal.net
https://wsc.limnology.wisc.edu/
mailto:einerward@tds.net
http://www.uwarboretum.org/events
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Community Support Network (CSN) Traveling Art Gallery at MCC in April 
As you may or may not know, CSN has three crews (two workers and one coach) that 

come on three different days each to provide custodial services to the MCC. Nancy 

Johnson is one of the coaches but is also the Events Coordinator at CSN. Sonja (skb) is 

arranging with Nancy to have their Traveling Art Gallery at MCC in April. CSN is very 

proud of the art pieces and expressions created by their client artists and looks for op-

portunities to share this work with the larger community. Nancy said we may be sur-

prised to know they have some amazing artists. The wonderful art that is created at 

CSN is the result of the art enrichment program. A reception will be offered one Sunday 

in April where we will have an opportunity to meet some of the artists.  Last year the 

CSN Traveling  Art Gallery was part of the Madison Museum of Contemporary Art event 

that is MMOCA Gallery Night, a city wide event. They will be participating again this year. 

They have been invited to participate in the Top of State Art Exhibit on the Capitol 

Square in September. Currently their Traveling Art Gallery is at Blue Tree Network on 

Madison’s west side. 

Thank you to Community of Hope and Advent Lutheran from the MALC Jail 

Ministry. 
They write: “thank you for your gifts to the Jail Ministry”. Nine of their staff signed the 

note. 

MCC Men's First Annual Tailgate Gathering—Monday, May 9 
 

After decades of quietly waiting for the MCC Women to organize an event for us, the 

MCC Men have decided to take the initiative and create a Guy Thing. 

 

The First Annual MCC Men's Tailgater will be Monday, May 9.  Our purpose is to bring 

together COH and Advent men of all generations.  We also want to invite friends  we 

have already talked to about MCC, but who may be cautious about coming for Sunday 

worship. 

 

DAVE KEESEY-BERG - esteemed story-teller - will delight and inspire us with a few sto-

ries for the evening's entertainment. 

 

We will have grills and the food and beverages that you'd expect at a tailgate-picnic.  

Name tags to ease introductions.  Probably some bean bag toss, lawn darts, etc.  We 

won't be too rowdy, so you can bring your sons. 

 

Sponsored by Advent Monday Morning Guys. 
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Sunday School News —from Jen Streit 

Sunday School News: 

 
We kicked off our Lent collection, “Change for Change,” by watching a video about drinking 

water in the world and by studying the story of Jesus and the Samaritan Woman at the Well. 

The offering will be divided between the UCC Emergency USA Fund with a designation of Flint, 

MI, and Lutheran World Relief. 

 

Click here to view the video:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8STrs78yxO0  

 

Children are invited to collect change at home and during worship. They may bring an empty mug to worship 

(or find one on a table in the back of the sanctuary) and collect coins when invited by the pastor. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
Sunday, March 6  Middle School Puppet Show for Sunday School Children (during Sunday School time) 
 

Monday, March 7  RSVP for Movie Night! 
 

Saturday, March 12 5-8 pm Movie Night: Inside Out  

$5/person or $15/family includes giant sub sandwiches, drinks & popcorn! 
  

Sunday, April 24  after worship   Earth Day Clean Up - BYO lunch  

Sunday, May 15  Confirmation Celebration Worship 

Sunday, May 22  Sundae Sunday – last day of Sunday School  

 

ALSO, now is the time to start thinking about Summer Family Camps! Moon Beach, Lutherdale, & 

Sugar Creek have great Family Camp offerings that can accommodate most busy schedules. 

 

June 17-19  Lutherdale  “Mom & Me” Weekend 

June 24-25  Lutherdale  “Dad & Me” Weekend 

July 3-6  Sugar Creek  “Family Camp” 

July 3-8  Moon Beach  “Family Camp” & “Rainbow Family Camp” 

July 9-10  Moon Beach  “Single Parent Family Camp” 

July 10-16  Moon Beach  “Family Camp” 

July 17-23  Moon Beach  “Camp AweSum (ASD)” Family Camp 

July 23-24  Lutherdale  “Camp 24” Family Weekend 

July 24-30  Moon Beach  “Family Camp” 

July 31-Aug 6  Moon Beach  “Family Camp” 

Aug 7-14  Moon Beach  “Family Camp” 

Photos from Family Tobogganing @ Lutherdale Camp taken by Alyssa Sellwood & Nick Utphall 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8STrs78yxO0


Advent Treasury of Love 2016    
Love Offerings     $1567.00 

Community Pharmacy 12.00 

Car Parts 125.00 

Rent & Eviction Prevention          1,430.00 

Expenditure                               $1567.00 

Balance as of 2/28/2016 $0.00 
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From the Oakwood Foundation, (dated February 4, 2016) 
 

Thank you for your recent gift of $450 to the Pastoral Care Endowment Fund in the 

Oakwood Foundation. Your gift supports programs that offer something for each resident. 

Thanks to you, your friends and neighbors can enjoy the margin of excellence in care and 

services provided by Oakwood. And, your support helps keep the cost of living here within 

reach of all residents. 

 

In appreciation of your caring gift, we will be pleased to recognize you in our publications 

as Advent Lutheran Church. Thanks for Advent’s faithful support. 

 

Sincerely, 

Dave Mossner, Development Director 

Advent News 

MCC News  

Leadership Education and Development (LEAD) – March 12 
LEAD is an annual event that has become one of the favorite offerings of our synod. The 

day includes worship, inspiring presentations and informative, engaging workshops, in-

cluding one from Pastor Nick and Cindy Crane (Dir. of the Lutheran Office for Public Policy 

in Wis.) on the synod’s new Climate Change & Hunger task force. Bishop Mary Froiland will 

lead keynote conversations on Stories From the Heart, about the impact racism has had in 

our own lives and the lives of people we love, and why it is so important to come together, 

talk about it, and work together for racial justice. Richard Bruxvoort-Colligan, composer of 

our beautiful On Wednesdays service “Hidden With Christ,” will lead worship. The event is 

Saturday, March 12, 8:30-3:30 at First Lutheran in Janesville. Cost is $30, including lunch. 

http://scsw-elca.org/lead.aspx  

SERVICE MISSION TRIP 

Last Fall, eight MCC members fled to Rice Lake to assist Habitat for Humanity in 

preparing a recently moved house for sale.  We had a great time bonding and  

building (learning new things about construction and each other). 

 

This year, we are considering the possibility of two trips so that more people can fit 

a trip into their schedule.  Maybe May/June and September.  We still need to find a 

location, dates, etc.   If you are interested, please contact Ken Streit - 

kmstreit@wisc.edu. 

 

http://scsw-elca.org/lead.aspx
mailto:kmstreit@wisc.edu


Advent Women Thursday Breakfast  
Advent women are invited for coffee each Thursday at 7:00 am at Panera Bread at 3461 Uni-

versity Ave. The only agenda is sharing friendship, and there is always laughter. We do service 

projects several times a year, pray for one another’s concerns, and celebrate joys. If you can 

be an early bird at least once a week, please drop by when your schedule allows!  

Advent News 
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Third Thursday Women’s Lunch Bunch—March 17 
Please contact Jan Robertson (833-6312) with any questions. The group meets at the Prairie 

Café, 3109 Pheasant Branch Rd., Middleton, at 11:30 am. 

OPALS Book Discussion Group—March 22, 1:30 pm 
OPALS meets the fourth Tuesday each month at MCC. The March book is The Secret Chord, 

Geraldine Books, 2015. A novel that chronicles King David of the Bible as a person, including 

both faults and accomplishments. Nathan, as his conscience, narrates the book. 

Monday Men’s Breakfast Group, 7:15 am at “Shannon Sunset Lounge”—the entrance to 

the Union Theater overlooking Lake Mendota. In the summer we meet on the Union Terrace.  

Good conversation, friendship, laughter and support. Contact: Ken Streit, 231-1525. 

 March  2016 

Internet Link 

Back to 

Of Special 

Interest: 

Morning Bible Study—March 8 
The MORNING BIBLE STUDY group meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month, September 

through June, from 9:30-11 am, in the lower level at church. We call ourselves the Judiths 

and we are a friendly group of around 8-10 women who enjoy stimulating discussion, a 

good cup of coffee and getting to know other MCC women better.  

Contact Person: Jean Loichinger 836-1791 

Afternoon Bible Study—March 11 
The second Friday of the month throughout the year, 1:30 - 3:30 pm at Oakwood West 

Campus (aka University Woods), the Elizabeth circle of women share a Bible study from 

"Gather" magazine, support one another, and financially assist projects in and out of the 

MCC. Contact person: Margaret Smith 231-1496 

Dear Friends at Advent Lutheran, 
Thank you for all the ways in which you support Madison Area Urban Ministry. As we reflect 

on 43 years of social justice work we know that our partners like you make this ministry 

possible. We are honored by and grateful for your support.  

In faith, Linda Ketcham, Director. 



Hope Men:  Pancakes, Puns, Proverbs 

and Politics  — Those are just a few of the 

things you will miss if you don’t get to the 

Hope men’s breakfast at the Original Pan-

cake House on University Avenue, at 

6:30 am every Wednesday. You have prom-

ised yourself for a long time now. Mark 

your calendar, set your alarm, and make it!  

Hope Women’s Breakfast Group 
Solve the World’s Problems With Us-- 

One Cup of Coffee at a Time 

The Community of Hope’s Women’s Break-

fast Group meets the first and third 

Wednesday of every month starting at  

7:00 am. You are invited to talk, listen, 

learn and laugh with us at the Hubbard 

Avenue Diner, 7445 Hubbard Avenue, Mid-

dleton, 831-6800. All are welcome. See 

you in the morning! 

Praying through the Community of 

Hope Directory Community of Hope is 

committed to nurturing deep spirituality and 

generosity, cultivating meaningful connec-

tions and inspiring gratitude, creativity and 

joy. One of the ways we approach these 

commitments is through prayer. We believe 

a regular prayer practice deepens people’s 

connections to God, feeds our spirits and 

equips us for our life journeys. This ministry 

of prayer also strengthens and builds rela-

tionships within our community. This month 

we pray for the following people and their 

families in our ongoing effort to pray for our 

entire congregation throughout each year. 
 

Feb 28—March 5 

Keith Johnson & Julie Hunter;  

Margaret Helming 

March 6—March 12 

Beth Inglis Simmons 

Carol Jensen 

March 13—March 19 

Julie James; Brian & Jess Kaehny 

March 20—March 26 

Howard & Lucetta Kanetzke; Rolf Kill-

ingstad; Donna Leet; Laura Komai 

March 27—April 2 

Sachi Komai,  

Nancy Loving Tubesing & Don Tubesing 
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Important Dates  
to Remember!  
                               

Birthdays  
Roger Williams 3/03 

Dorothy Brar 3/08 

Nancy Zabel 3/12 

Eliza Meyer  3/20 

Lucetta Kanetzke 3/23 

Bill Stewart  3/27 
 

Anniversaries  
Martha McCurdy    3/18 
  

Please let us know if we have missed 

your special day. 

Community of Hope News 
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Dear Friends at Community of Hope, 
Thank you for all the ways in which you 

support Madison Area Urban Ministry. From 

JUST BAKERY to Reading Connections for 

incarcerated fathers and mothers, your 

partnership makes our work possible. We 

are honored by and grateful for your sup-

port. In faith, Linda Kitcham, Director. 
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Thank you all from the bottom of my heart for everything!  And God bless you all. 

From Christine Hartelt 
I am so deeply grateful to the congregation at Community of Hope for all of your help with 

my recent move to Minneapolis.  I am also profoundly grateful for all your kindness to my 

sons and me over the years and for your fellowship in Christ.  I have been thinking of all of 

you as you transition to a new pastor at Hope and one at Advent.  It's an exciting new begin-

ning for the MCC! 
 

I'd like to especially thank the following individuals for their help: Phil Bloedow, Barb Bick-

ford, Mary Bowman, Lynn Breedlove, Beth Campbell, Diane Eddings, Pat Eddings, Avis El-

son, Cynthia Kaump and Finnoulay, Howard and Lucetta Kanetzke, Sonja Keesey-Berg, Lois 

Komai, Bill Rettig, Tom Matthews, Dan Streit, who drove the moving truck, and last but not 

least, Rev. Dan Yeazel. 

Special Fund Thank You Notes 

 
I would just like to say thank you for your kindness in providing support towards my rent. 

Your generosity has helped me immensely during this time of need. 

 

AND 

 
Dear Community of Hope UCC, 

Thank you for your generous gift to Back Bay Mission! Your gift to Friends of the Mission 

makes it possible to meet the most urgent needs of the poor and marginalized of the 

Mississippi Gulf Coast. 

 
Your gift is at work helping a homeowner stay in their home, providing a homeless person 

with an apartment, giving someone enough food to make it to their next paycheck, and 

many other ways. 

 

Most importantly, your gift is at work making sure that Back Bay Mission is here to pro-

vide a safe and welcoming environment to everyone who comes through our doors. 

Thank you for partnering with us through your generous gift. We, and those we serve, are 

very grateful. 

 

Grace and Peace, 

Rev. Alice Graham, Ph.D. 

Executive Director 

 

PS: Thank you for your continuing support of Back Bay Mission! Please always feel free to 

call with any questions you might have. 

 

Date of Gift: 2/16/2016 

Amount Received: $150.00 



Larger Community News  
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The Lubar Institute  
for the Study of the Abrahamic Religions  

at the University of Wisconsin ïMadison  

Reporting on Religion: Media, Belief, and  Public  Life  

Monday, March 14, 2016  

University of WisconsinïMadison 

America’s religious landscape is shifting, and, as a result, news coverage of religion has 

never been more important. 

 
“Reporting on Religion: Media, Belief, and Public Life” will give journalists and the general 

public an opportunity to explore one of the most important, sensitive, and controversial topics 

in contemporary America. 

 
The one-day conference will feature journalists and scholars who will help participants gain a 

deeper understanding of the role religion plays in public life and how religion is — and isn’t — 

represented in the news media today. 

 

The conference will culminate in a 7:00 pm keynote address, free and open to the public, 

by television journalist David Gregory, former moderator of NBC’s Meet the Press and the 

author of How’s Your Faith? An Unlikely Spiritual Journey. 

 

Gregory understands the demands of journalism at the highest levels and, more recently, 

has grappled with the role faith plays in his own life. He brings a perspective to the cover-

ing of religious issues from someone who understands how journalism works and from 

someone who has thought deeply about religious questions. 

 

Registration is required for the day-long conference. 

$30 for general admission, free for students with a college ID. 
Register by March 4, 2016 and a boxed lunch will be included.  

 

No registration is necessary for David Gregory’s free 7:00 pm keynote presentation. All 

events at  

Upper|House  365 East Campus Mall, Suite 200, Madison  

Follow this link for more information:  

reportingonreligion.wisc.edu  

Next Watercolor class:  Afraid of the Darks? 

Nancy Macgregor continues to teach adults the fine points of watercolor painting on 

Wednesday mornings from 9:30 to 12:00 at MCC. Beginners and people with experience 

in the medium are encouraged to join for this new 7 week session costing $125.00.  This 

time we will be working with a color palette featuring dark and potently bright colors, 

learning how they affect composition and design. Ms. Macgregor will help students indi-

vidually to solve their own challenges with this media. If you are interested in registering 

for this class, e-mail n.macgregor@tds.net or call: 608-824-0038. 

http://reportingonreligion.wisc.edu/presenter_gregory.html
http://reportingonreligion.wisc.edu/index.html#tickets-section
http://upperhouse.org
http://reportingonreligion.wisc.edu
mailto:n.macgregor@tds.net


Community of Hope 

Steering Committee 

Carol Jensen,  

    Co-Moderator 

Dan Streit, MCC Co-Pres  

Rolf Killingstad 

Beth Campbell, Treas. 

Lois Komai, MCC Co-Pres 

Avis Elson, Co-Moderator 

Joan Matthews 
 

 

Advent Council 

Joyce Anderson 

Ken Johnson 

Mary Rowe, President 

Kaisa Miller, Secretary 

Todd Holman, V.P. 

Cindy McGown 

Brian Kuhn 

 

MCC Leadership Team 

Members of both the  

Community of Hope 

Steering Committee and 

the Advent Council 

Staff: 

Pastor Sonja Ingebritsen  

Community of Hope, UCC 

mccrevsonja@tds.net 
 

Pastor Nick Utphall  

Advent Lutheran, ELCA 

mccnick@tds.net 
 

Jen Streit,  

Children’s & Family  

Ministry 

mccjen@tds.net 
 

Sonja Keesey-Berg, 

MCC Administrative 

Secretary 

mcc@chorus.net 

 

Tom Matthews, 

MCC Maintenance 

mcctom@tds.net 

 

Maintenance Assistant 

Fouez Kerbache 
 

MCC Custodians 

Jean Oliversen 

Community Support Network 

Clients 
 

Office Hours: 

Monday – Friday 

8:00 am – 4:00 pm 

 

Phone: 608-836-1455 

 

If you call our office and 

there is no answer, 

please leave a message. 

We will get back to you. 

 

MCC Logo Design by 

Lucetta Kanetzke 

 

Personnel Committee 

Ellen Lindgren 

Todd Holman 

Linda Pils 

Lynn Breedlove 

 

MCC Pastoral Support 

Nancy Getz 

Al Heggen 

Dorothea Torstenson 

Our Partnership– Madison 

Christian Community 

 
Advent Lutheran (Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America) 

and Community of Hope (United 

Church of Christ) are partners in 

Christ. Together we are the 

Madison Christian Community 

(MCC).  

 

We share education for all ages, 

youth activities, building space, 

fellowship groups and efforts to 

preserve the land.  

 

We worship together about 8–

12 times a year. Community of 

Hope is an Open and Affirming 

congregation and Advent is a 

Reconciled in Christ 

congregation.  

 

We welcome people of all ages, 

denominational backgrounds, 

races, genders and sexual 

orientations. May our church be 

a sanctuary for all! 

MCC Mission Statement 

We affirm our unity through 

Christ and commit to share a 

journey grounded in faith 

practices and to serve as part of 

Christ’s presence in our world. 

Our Website:  www.madisonchristiancommunity.org.  

 Read or Listen to Sunday sermons!  

 COH and Advent members find Worship Assistant’s Schedule  

 Weekly Announcements 

 Good Word Newsletter 

 Sunday School News 

 Youth Schedule of Activities 

 Kids in the Garden and much more… 

Internet Link Back to 

Of Special Interest: 

Coming Events  
Mar 9, Mar 16 ON WEDNESDAYS, Lenten Edition 

March 20 Palm Sunday 

March 25 Good Friday 

March 27 Easter 

April 19 MCC Salad Supper, 6:00 pm   

 With UW Professor Emily Auerbach as our speaker.  

May 15 MCC Confirmation 

May 22 Last Sunday of Education until Fall 

May 29 Summer Worship at 9:30 am 


